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CARONA (COVID-19) VIRUS ITEM: Although we all hope the Covid-19 is on its way out, we know the use of the household wipes is still high and they cannot be flushed down the toilets without causing the District major problems. Please protect your SEWER LATERALS AND our PUMPS – they do not like cleaning rags or “FLUSHABLE TOWELETTES”! The only paper that can go down the toilet is toilet paper!
It is imperative that you do not flush paper towel, do not flush wipes even if they are labeled “flushable wipes”, do not flush Clorox wipes, do not flush baby wipes, or cloth of any kind!!!
The District is cleaning our wet wells and flushing our pumps right now in anticipation of people being home more and using more water cleaning their homes, working on projects and more toilet use. 
We repeat this in every newsletter – Help us, help you, keep the District fee down, if you have cleaners tell them to dispose of the rags/wipes properly - into a garbage can. Help us avoid responding to emergency pump problems which requires staff to show up at 2 a.m. and then we have to pay them overtime. This costs the District and the user’s unnecessary expenses. Think about it, you pay to have a cleaning service come in to clean your home, if they throw their used rags down the toilet and they clog a pump, you are then going to be paying the District staff overtime to clean the pump. In reality you are paying twice for the use of those rags. Pass the word tell them to take the cleaning rags with them or you’ll find another service.
The other big item is ILLEGAL SUMP PUMP CONNECTIONS: This is the time of year when we look for sump pumps discharging to our sewer system during the day and sometimes in the middle of the night. If your pump is going into your sewer drain you risk getting a large fine. I’d rather see those funds go toward correcting the problem. 

With more people working from home we expect the water use to rise which will in turn increase the flow to the sanitary sewer system and the treatment plant. If illegal sump pumps are adding clear water to the system, then we are using extra pipe capacity that should be available for sewage. These pumps must be disconnected, or you could be causing the back up of the sewer pipe that serves your house and your neighbors. It is critical to have that sewer capacity for all the sewer users. If you have your sump pump connected to your sanitary sewer, you are in effect making your neighbors pay for the unnecessary treatment of clear water…it’s not fair to everyone around you. It’s not ethical and it is morally wrong.  
This year’s fee is $121.00 per quarter. Help us, help you, keep the cost of our sewer services down. Remove illegal sump pump connections and disconnect illegal roof drain connections. The District repairs any leaks in our main line system immediately upon finding one. We need to work together so we can reduce the costs of wastewater treatment and maintain capacity for critical times. 
LAKE OPERATIONS

The ice is out, the lake should be slowly rising with the recent rains and we plan to be putting our transports and shore units in the lake by the 3rd week in April. If the weather permits, we will start our Monday and Friday pile pickup with two part time employees by May 1st.  This has become a very well used service with the number of residents stacking weeds increasing every year. We would like to thank all those that participate in making piles since this makes our regular shore cleanup more efficient. 
THE DAM ORDER – While we were hoping to make a few changes to the WDNR Dam order for Pewaukee Lake we are happy to get one improvement accomplished. That is allowing the Village DPW to start bringing the lake level up on April 15th or ice out whichever comes first. This will allow everyone to get their piers in at the right level and help get the lake up from winter level so there’s no problems at the boat ramps for opening day of fishing which is May 1st. A higher lake elevation provides more water in the streams allowing more spawning activities to occur up the river systems. Natural reproduction for aquatic life is becoming more and more of a problem for some fish species throughout Wisconsin. 
NATIVE PLANT SALE

The Pewaukee River Partnership is having their 13th annual native plant sale. It will take place May 8th, 2021. The deadline for the Pre-sale orders is April 17th - for your order contact Charlie Shong of the Pewaukee River Partnership at (262)443-6737 or by email at lcshong@milwpc.com. You have to fill out and return the form to Charlie to get your plants ordered. This year is early order and drive through pick up only. No plant stand will be on site.

Pick up hours are as follows:

Fri, May 7th, 4 to 6 pm and Sat., May 8th 9 a.m till noon. The plant sale will be on the East side of Noah's Pizza, 220 Oakton Ave. Pewaukee, WI. 
These plants are deep rooted plants that help reduce pollutants and heavy metal loadings to the lake. They are nature’s way of cleaning the water before it gets into the lake. They also remove nutrients which help minimize algae blooms and help minimize aquatic plant growth. They are ideal for the perennial garden, shoreline buffer or rain garden. All plants will be $2.60 each. However, if you purchase over 12 plants all the plants pricing drops to $2.40 each. All proceeds will be used to promote education and restoration projects within the watershed.  

NEW – ACH Payment Program – Lake Pewaukee Sanitary District is offering this payment option as a convenience. It looks like we have approximately 300 sewer customers signed up to date.

If you would like to participate & pay your quarterly sewer bill through an ACH withdrawal, please fill out the enclosed form & return with an attached voided check.  Also include your payment for the enclosed billing unless your form is received in our office by April 10th.    Funds will be withdrawn on the 20th following your quarterly billing (January 1st, April 1st, July 1st & Oct. 1st). If you have any questions, please feel free to contact our office at (262)691-4485. This form will be on our website along with our payment options. 

SUMMER LAKE EMPLOYMENT – We have a number of lake crew workers coming back from last year and have hired a few others but may have some openings. If you aren’t afraid of some physical labor and need a full time seasonal job, get your application in asap as we fill up fast.
If you have any questions on sewer operations, sump pumps, or summer lake crew opportunities and operations contact the Lake Pewaukee Sanitary District at 262-691-4485, email us at LPSD@lakepewaukee.org or go to our website at www.lakepewaukee.org.   

